
 

 

For Human Services Committee meeting of November 4, 2013    

Item for Consideration 

 

 

  
 

To:  Human Services Committee 
 
From:  Wally Bobkiewicz, City Manager 
 
Subject: Harley Clarke Mansion – Update 
 
Date:  November 1, 2013 
 
It is recommended that the City Council: 1) receive this report; 2) refer this issue back to 
the City Council for further discussion. 
 
At its October 7, 2013 meeting, the Committee directed me to work with representatives 
of the Evanston Arts Center on potential revisions to its existing lease of the Harley 
Clarke Mansion.  These revisions would contemplate upgrades to the facility as well as 
mechanisms for the funding and completion of upgrades.  Staff has met with the 
Evanston Arts Center on several occasions throughout October.  An update on the Arts 
Center progress is Attachment 1. 
 
On October 18, 2013, I received a letter from Diane Tecic, Coastal Program Manager 
for the Illinois Department of Natural Resources (IDNR) regarding the agency’s interest 
in the Mansion (Attachment 2).   
 
I was approached about two months ago by the Executive Director of the Illinois 
Chapter of the Sierra Club about future use of Harley Clarke.  He had read the recent 
press accounts of the City’s efforts and told me of interest by the IDNR to consolidate its 
Coastal Management Program offices from various locations to a facility on Lake 
Michigan in the Chicago area.  This facility would ideally have their offices as well as 
public space for conservation and education programs about Lake Michigan. 
 
I have spoken several times with the IDNR Chief of Staff Todd Main and Ms. Tecic, 
including during a tour at the Mansion.  After receiving the letter, I spoke with Mr. Main 
and Ms. Tecic on October 23, 2013 to review it with them and discuss next steps.  They 
agreed to have the letter presented to the Committee for its review.  
 
The question for the Committee is should the City begin more formal discussions with 
IDNR along with discussions with the Arts Center or work with one or another agency.  
IDNR is aware of the condition of the building and believe that they have funds to 
address the facility concerns.  The coastal program receives Federal funding for its work 
with Lake Michigan.  If we move forward with IDNR, they would like to sponsor a 
weekend community planning charrette on how the community best thinks this all might 
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work.  IDNR is interested in main house and coach house.  They may also be willing to 
help renovate the fog houses for joint use for conservation education.  They are willing 
to consider a long term lease of just the buildings or other arrangements as preferred by 
the City and community. 
 
It is my recommendation that the Committee consider these issues and refer the matter 
back to the full City Council for discussion and direction. 
 
 
Attachments 
1. November 1, 2013 letter from Evanston Arts Center 
2. October 18, 2013 letter from Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
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